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 Summer School and STAAR 

Summer school classes this year involved instruction in the subject of Reading only. The 
STAAR Math testing was exempt from the SSI standards for this year because of the 
implementation of the new TEKS in math for grades 3-8. Students who failed to achieve 
a satisfactory rating on the second administration of the STAAR Reading test are the 
students that we have required to attend summer classes. Brandy Hollaway, our 7th 
grade ELAR teacher, is teaching these classes. The third administration of the STAAR 
Reading will be on June 23, 2015. We will have six 5th graders and three 8th graders that 
will test that day. 

 

 Discipline for 2014-2015 

Office referrals were down by about half this year. There were only 44 reports for the 
year. Corporal punishment went from 4 down to 3 this year. Out-of-school suspensions 
(all of which were one day only for fighting) totaled 7. In school suspensions (ISS) totaled 
13, and lunch detentions came out at 16 for the year. We had 5 incidents of academic 
cheating, and I’m happy to report they were on daily grades only (resulting in zeroes for 
the assignments).  These numbers reflect not only that we have exceptionally well-
behaved students in the Sunray school district, but also that our teachers are excellent 
classroom managers and role models! 

        


